Miss Maud Smith, 420 Indiana St., Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Miss Smith:

I was glad to get your letter of November 1. I, too, would be happy to get around and look at the situation that you describe between Louisiana and Indiana in the four hundred block.

We meet Monday night at the City Council rooms and I will be glad to take this up with the city engineer and the committee on streets and alleys. We work as committees, and naturally refer to the chairmen of committees these petitions and protests that come from our constituents.

I assure you that I will do everything that I can to see that this is covered by a storm sewer if you desire one.

Miss Smith. I assure you that anything I can do in your behalf will be gladly done.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.